
COUNCIL MEETING

October 10, 2001

The meeting was opened at 7:37 p.m., with a prayer and a study of Psalm 31. Present were Pastor Crown, Vicar Mayes, Tony Brown, Jim Barlett, Shawn Leonard, Donn Parker, Michele Price, Eric Krugler, and Tom Bindewald (presiding).

The minutes of the previous Council Meeting were read and accepted.

Pastor’s report

Pastor received a Call from Messiah Lutheran in Indiana on September 30th. Pastor is not soliciting calls, rather a former classmate who did field work at Messiah Lutheran recommended Pastor for their call list. Pastor will not be traveling to Indiana and will take 3-5 weeks to arrive at a decision.

Practice of the new setting for the divine service has gone well. It and the setting from the Hymnal Supplement will be used on seasonal basis rather than on a rotating basis.

Sunday worship attendance is around 110, Sunday Bible Study attendance is around 25-30, and Wednesday Bible Study attendance is small but stable.

Sacristy storage plans are moving ahead. 

Catechism classes began Sunday.

Pastor is working on developing a stewardship program for next year.

Pastor and Vicar attended a 3day conference in Reno, Nevada.

Banners have been hung at the Middlefield corner and along the wall. They are temporary, existing only until permanent signs are completed.

Sue Crown, Erika Krugler, and Ron Hall will meet next week to begin planning and purchasing for the Pastorage Kitchen Remodel Project.

Vicar Mayes gave a report on Stanford Student Ministry

Vicar attended the Graduate Student Resource fair on September 25.

Vicar attended the Student Activity Fair on September 28.

Vicar attended the Frosh & Faith event on September 31.

Vicar held a barbecue on October 6 for Stanford students. No students attended, but their absence may have been due to a conflicting Stanford event.

Vicar held a Stanford student Bible Study on October 9; one student attended.

Vicar is continuing to work on the Hospitality and English in Action programs.

Treasurer

Room #5 now contains important documents like property deeds and incorporation papers. Jim will put the originals in a safe deposit box and put copies in room #5.

A discussion followed concerning how the Pastor’s Retirement item of the Church Budget (line 5000-6) should be managed. The consensus was that it should be annually transferred to the Pastoral Retirement Fund (8500-81). The Treasurer then asked for an explicit motion directing him to do so.

Motion:

The Council directs the Treasurer to move the amount on line 5000-6 of the Church Budget to the 8500-81 fund on an annual basis.

Passed unanimously
Donn Parker volunteered to contact AAL about how to manage the 8500-81 fund.

A discussion followed concerning how the Ecumenical Hunger Program and Urban Ministry items of the Church Budget (lines 5200-37 and 5200-38 respectively) should be distributed. The consensus was that they should be distributed annually by the Treasurer. The Treasurer then asked for an explicit motion directing him to do so.

Motion:

The Council directs the Treasurer to distribute amounts from lines 5200-37 and 5200-38 of the Church Budget on an annual basis

Passed unanimously

A discussion followed concerning how the Donor Designated Funds (fund 8102-00 and all 8300 funds) should be distributed. The consensus was that they should be distributed annually by the Treasurer. The Treasurer then asked for an explicit motion directing him to do so.

Motion:

The Council directs the Treasurer to distribute the Donor Designated Funds, 8102-00 and all 8300 funds, on an annual basis

Passed unanimously

Jim stressed that a financial review of the Treasurer’s work is still necessary. Jim also explained that now that the books have settled, i.e. all outstanding checks are accounted for and all bank balances are known, the 8700-02 slush fund should be closed out. The 8700-02 fund is an artifact of moving the old unbalanced books to the new accounting system. Even after closing the 8700-02 fund, the new books will still be approximately $7000 out of balance; approximately $7000 more must be added to the checking funds to bring the new books into complete balance.

Motion:

The Council directs the Treasurer to move approximately $7000 out of the 6001-00 fund and to move the entire amount of the 8700-02 fund to the Checking Account Funds (1000-01 and 1000-02) and to close the 8700-02 fund

Passed unanimously
The Board of Elders gave their report (presented by Donn Parker)

The Elders have submitted their 2001-2002 budget requests.

The Board of Education gave their report (presented by Michele Price)

Casting has begun on the Christmas Pageant but the program is unknown yet. The Vicar will direct the pageant this year. 

The Board of Missions and Evangelism gave their report (presented by Eric Krugler)

The Board needs to put together a plan/proposal for the Chinese Mission Society project. 

Stewardship issues

The Board of Stewardship should present the proposed 2001-2002 budget at the next Council meeting.

New business

The funds for the Church Picnic need to be distributed to those who purchased food and supplies for the picnic.

Gutter work for the Garth should begin soon.

Theatre Works would like to borrow our facilities December 1st. Eric volunteered to contact them for more information.

The new CNH offices in Livermore will have an open house on October 20th.

Phillip and Louise Wang are moving to Hawaii; this Sunday will be their last in the Bay Area.

Meeting adjourned at 10:05pm
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